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Left ventricular thrombus (LVT) is a frequent complication
observed after myocardial infarction, in a patient with conge-
stive heart failure (CHF)  and dilated cardiomyopathy.  LVT
is usually associated with severe wall motion abnormality,
severe hypokinesis, akinesis, dyskinesis or aneurysmal dila-
tation. LVT rarely forms with normal wall motion and systolic
function of left ventricule, for example in patients with inflam-
matory bowel diseases or malignancy. The process of clot
formation is explained by a hypercoagulable state due to in-
creased concentrations of prothrombotic factors.
We report a case of a 57-year old woman,  who was admit-
ted to our hospital with a few months history of progressive
anemia, abdominal pain, fever, weight loss and erythema
nodosum. Her past medical history included hypothyroi-
dism, chronic obstructive pulmonary disease and nicotinism.
Radiological examination revealed tumefaction in the area
of terminal ileum. Immunological and tumor markers were
normal. Echocardiography showed normal left ventricular si-
ze and systolic function. There was an abnormal mass,  size
15x8 mm, attached to the apical third  of interventricular
septum which was protruding into the cavity of left ventricule
(differential diagnosis — thrombus versus tumor). Since the
patient had very high serum levels of inflammatory factors,
prophylactic dose of low molecular heparin was added to
the therapy. Due to the clinical presentation associated with
ileus and suspected intra-abdominal abscess, and need for
emergent surgical evaluation, the patient was transferred to
Cancer Clinic. The patient underwent surgical resection of

the terminal ileum and ovariectomy. Pathohistology showed
suppurative cystaednoma of ovary. Warfarin therapy contin-
ued. Follow up echocardiography showed complete resolu-
tion of previously existed cardiac mass in the left ventricule.
A complete patient’s recovery was noted.

It was felt that the left ventricule thrombus was formed in the
setting of an inflammatory, prothrombotic environment. After
removal of causative inflammatory/prothrombotic elements
along with added antiacoagulation therapy, full recovery was
achieved.
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